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Mr. Philippe Bibard 

8 Impasse Des Lavandes 

83500 La Seyne Sur Mer 

France 

To: Mr. Fredson Yamba - Vice Chairman 

ZCCM Investment Holdings Plc  

ZCCM-IH Office Park  

Stand No. 16806 Alick Nkhata Road 

Mass Media Complex Area  

P.O. Box 30048 

Lusaka 

Zambia 
 

12 July 2017 

 

 

Dear Mr Yamba, 

 

RE: ZCCM INVESTMENT HOLDINGS PLC (THE “COMPANY”) 

 

I am writing to you on behalf of the minority shareholders of the Company, to express serious concerns over 

the performance, corporate governance and future prospects of the Company, in the hope of accelerating some 

changes in the management of the Company for the benefit of all shareholders.  

 

For several years the Company has failed to fulfil its significant potential.   

 

The 2016 Annual Report for the financial year ending 31 March 2016, which was provided to shareholders on 

15 June 2017, almost a full year after the applicable deadlines, reveals that the Company has lost more than 

ZMK 3,899m (USD 740m) in the previous two years and net cash has fallen by ZMK 248m (USD 47m) in 

that period to a deficit of ZMK 186m (USD 35m).    

 

These results stem from stagnated revenues and poor dividend streams, the write off of more than ZMK 

1,509m (USD 287m) of bad accounts receivable in 2015 and the Company being forced to recognise a loss in 

2016 of over ZMK 2,210m (USD 420m) due to losses accruing in its associated companies. 

 

These results clearly demonstrate that the current management team have failed to establish and implement a 

successful strategy for the Company, and a new path is urgently required in order to stabilise the Company’s 

finances in the near term and provide a platform from which the Company can grow and shareholders such as 

ourselves can see a meaningful return on their investment.   

 

In particular, the Company needs the resources to capitalise on investment opportunities when they arise.  

Rather than allocate resources for these opportunities, management have wasted the Company’s resources by 

injecting capital into its failing subsidiary Ndola Lime Company, and pursuing activities such as the 

underwriting of Investrust Bank plc’s rights issue in February 2016. 

 

Our concerns over the competence of the current management team do not end with the poor financial 

performance of the Company.  It is also apparent that the Company does not have adequate corporate 

governance systems in place, and shareholders are not being provided with timely information to enable them 

to make an informed assessment of their investment.   

 

The fact that the 2016 Annual Report has been released almost a year late and shareholders are being asked to 

attend an AGM on 14 July 2017 in respect of the financial year ending 31 March 2016, when in fact we should 

now be in receipt of the 2017 Annual Report and discussing the 2017 financial year, is unacceptable.   




